

## TOWN OF HOLDEN

## **MASSACHUSETTS**

## OFFICE OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN

## NOTICE OF INTENTION TO ADJUST REQUIRMENTS FOR A QUORUM AT THE 2020 HOLDEN ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

Pursuant to Section 7 of Chapter 92 of the Acts of 2020 and in consideration of Governor Baker's March 10, 2020 declaration of a state of emergency, the Board of Selectmen of the Town of Holden will hold a public meeting on Monday, June 29, 2020, at 6:00 p.m., in Room A106 at Wachusett Regional High School, 1401 Main Street, Holden, MA, to consider, in consultation with and with the approval of the Holden Town Moderator, an adjustment of Town Meeting quorum requirements for the 2020 Annual Town Meeting to be held at 7:00 p.m. on June 29. The adjustment of the quorum requirement will be to a number less than the number that would otherwise be required by Article I of the Town's By-laws. The meeting of the Board of Selectmen is an open public meeting and the public is invited to attend.

Published in the *Landmark* on June 18, 2020 and posted at the office of the Town Clerk and on the Town of Holden Website.